
 

Notification by Public Notice 

Process: Notice number 339/2025, published in Diário da República (Official Journal of the 

Portuguese Republic) 2nd series, no. 38/2025 of 24th of February - Ref. IT136-24-14927 

Act(s) in Notification: Final results of the tender after approval 

Under the terms of article 112(1)(d) of the Code of Administrative Procedure (CPA) and 

article 63 of the Recruitment and Hiring Regulations for Teaching Staff at the University of 

Coimbra (RRCPDUC), Regulation no. 330/2016, published in the Diário da República, 2nd 

series, no. 61, of 29th of  March, candidates of the international tender for one position of 

Assistant Professor, of the university teaching career,  under an indefinite term public 

service labour contract, in the field of Psychology, subfield of Cognitive Neuroscience, ref. 

IT136-24-14927, published in Diário da República (Official Journal of the Portuguese 

Republic), 2nd series no 38/2025, of 24th of February, by the Public Notice no. 339/2025, 

are hereby notified that by order of the Magnificent Rector of the University of Coimbra, 

Professor Amílcar Falcão, on 20th of July of 2025, the deliberations of the Jury were 

approved, and the proposed list of successful candidates in absolute merit, published on 

07th of May 2025, became final. 

All candidates, including those who have been excluded before and during the application 

of the selection methods, are also deemed to have been notified of the approval decision. 

The candidate(s) may, if they wish, lodge a complaint against the approval decision, under 

the terms of article 65(1)(a) of the Recruitment and Hiring Regulations for Teaching Staff at 

the University of Coimbra (RRCPDUC). 

The period of 15 working days begins on the date of publication of this notice, under the 

combined terms of article 188(1) and article 113(8), both of the Code of Administrative 

Procedure (CPA).  

The candidate(s) are further notified that, if they so wish, the full dossier is available for 

consultation in person at the following email address sgrh@uc.pt.  

21st of July 2025 

The Director of the Human Resources Management Department, Maria Helena Matos 
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